Deacons’ Report for 2013

Members of the deaconate for this year included Sandy Peplau, Judi Kreiger, Nancy Hagge, David Hearne, Kathy Doyle, Laura Lienhard and Brenda Dansingburg. 

The deaconate met as a group for four meetings during this past reporting year (November 2012, January 2013, April 2013 and July 2013) and also exchanged numerous emails and phone calls to keep everyone up to date with the news of the church and its members. 

Laura Williamson organized a dramatic play for the Christmas Eve service as well as Palm Sunday. The deaconate assisted Don with the Maunday Thursday services. 

We organized two deacon luncheons. The first one in May was in honor of the DeArruda boys and their confirmation. In September, we had a luncheon and we discussed the way in which the Outreach/Mission Funds are disbursed. The consensus from the group was to begin the process of identifying two groups, one local and one global that we would like to donate our funds to on a regular basis. Instead of selecting one, two or more organizations each quarter, we would support just two organizations for an extended length of time, until the congregation and Outreach/Mission Committee decide differently. At the time of this report, no definite groups have been identified.

Laura Lienhard has been organizing the ushers and communion servers for a number of years. At one of our meetings, she stated that it has become increasingly more difficult to recruit communion servers. We attempted to offer “Shadow Sundays” so individuals could come early on the Communion Sunday and see how communion is prepared and served with the belief that individuals just did not know how to prepare communion so therefore, they were not offering to help. As a result, we did not recruit many more people to assist with this. The deacons are asking that the church family and friends come forward and to please learn more about this service. We are willing to show you how so we can build a list of individuals that Laura can call upon. 

Anne Oakes has been sending out the cards for the Friend-in-Faith Card Ministry while Kathy Doyle has been going through her treatments. We have been grateful that Anne has been able to continue this ministry on behalf of our church family. The Friend-in-Faith Card Ministry was created by Kathy Doyle over five years ago and through this ministry, over 2000 cards have been sent out. Than you Kathy and Anne!

The following individuals led us in worship when Don took his vacation: Bruce Bishop, Jeremy Schrauf and Tom Taylor. Sandy Peplau was responsible for making contact with all these individuals. 

Outreach/Missions Committee Report 2013

Oct. 2012-Dec. 2012




Hurricane Sandy Relief through UCC 


$1,000

Jan 2013-March 2013
Rotary Imagine – Dolly Parton



$   500

Black River Good Neighbors




$   500

April 2013-June 2013

One Fund Boston





$   500

UCC Veterans of the Cross




$   500

July 2013-Sept. 2013

Heifer Project






$1,000

Total







$4,000                       

                                                                                                                                      Respectfully submitted, 
                                                                                                                                                     Sandy Peplau

